Response to Documentary Information Disclosure Policy Request
To: Kevin Murphy
Date: 22 ]June 2011

Re: Request No. 20110523-1

Thank you for your Request for Information dated 23 May 2011 (the “Request”), which was
submitted through the Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers’ (ICANN)
Documentary Information Disclosure Policy (DIDP). Your Request is set forth in full below.

Items Requested:

The Request states:
February 16, 2011, the Washington Post reported: "[NTIA Assistant
Secretary Lawrence] Strickling said he met privately in December with

ICANN board members in Colombia, where he urged ICANN to be more
transparent and open to recommendations from foreign nations."

http://www.washingtonpost.com/local /obama-administration-joins-critics-

of-us-nonprofit-that-oversees-internet/2011/02/16 /ABI2Xz] story 1.html

[ would like to request, invoking the Documentary Information Disclosure
Policy, the following documents:

1) the transcript of the meeting referred to in the Post article, if one was
taken,

2) minutes of the meeting, if minutes were taken, and
3) any other official record of the meeting, if available.

If a similar and related meeting occurred between Mr Strickling and the
Board during the San Francisco meeting in March, [ would like to request the
written records of that meeting, if available, also.

[ make the request in the belief that the requested documents are not
captured by any of the DIDP's Defined Conditions of Nondisclosure,
including the confidentiality condition.

Response:

The transcript of the meeting referred to in item 1 above, which occurred on Tuesday 7
December 2010, is available at
http://cartagena39.icann.org/cartagena39/documents?page=1&tid%5B0%5D=172&tid%5
B1%5D=354.




ICANN is not in possession of any other documents responsive to your Request. Separate
from this transcript, there are no minutes or other official record of the meeting. Further,
no meeting of the Board and Mr. Strickling occurred during the San Francisco meeting in
March 2011.

About DIDP

ICANN’s DIDP is limited to requests for information already in existence within I[CANN that
is not publicly available. In addition, the DIDP sets forth Defined Conditions of
Nondisclosure. To review a copy of the DIDP, which is contained within the ICANN
Accountability & Transparency: Framework and Principles please see
http://www.icann.org/transparency/acct-trans-frameworks-principles-10jan08.pdf.
ICANN makes every effort to be as responsive as possible to the entirety of your Request.

We hope this information is helpful. If you have any further inquiries, please forward them
to didp@icann.org.



